My Thoughts On Teaching Young Children 

This is in the format of a letter I had written to a parent, and edited for this site…

 

Hello Potential Parent of a Young Student!!
I do work with quite a few children. I would love to talk with you further about the benefits of vocal study and help you weigh if this is something you want to pursue with him/her at this time.

Voice lessons help children to establish good habits, begin the basics of breath support, proper technique, pitch matching, etc. Although they are still in their child voice, vocal instruction can help them to bridge that change into their young adult voices. Also, if the child is interested in pursuing theater, it is almost necessary to have at least a coach to be able to be fully prepared for auditions in order to get cast at the larger theaters as it is so competitive. 

The thought that children shouldn't begin instruction until they are in their teens is an outdated philosophy, mostly based at a time when people thought it might be detrimental. NATS, the National Association of Teachers of Singing and the American Academy of Teachers of Singing have put out statements regarding the safety and categories where they would even recommend instruction. I have one of these documents in my studio if you would like to read it!

That being said, I personally feel middle school is a great time to begin.  There are so many school districts locally with some wonderful programs and students can benefit at that time with instruction in order to prepare for those select choirs, musicals etc.
The voice develops later than the rest of the body. If you have budget constraints, and if your child is very interested in musical theater, I would first suggest dance lessons, and then even piano to be able to read music. He/she can also benefit greatly and develop his/her ear by participating in any good children's choir. With some students, I even do 1/2 piano and 1/2 voice...Bottom line is you would in no way hurt his/her voice by beginning lessons at 8 9, or 10, but you will not in anyway have missed the boat by waiting until she is 12-13, (or even later) as long as the ear is developed and the child continues to be exposed to rich musical experiences.

If, after considering your options and alternate ideas I have presented, you still feel that voice lessons is the route you would like to pursue with your young child, then please contact me and we can set up an initial meeting.  I make each decision on an individual basis.

All the best,

Joanne Abrom
